BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR FEBRUARY 7, 2013
Attending trustees were Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Peg Stecky, Springy Yamasaki and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross called the meeting to order at 7:05.    

Guests included: Bryan Harris of CenturyLink and Mike Coers, a new home owner on Maple Point. 
President Ross suspended the distributed meeting agenda in order to give both guests a chance to speak before it got too late.  Mr. Harris came to inform the board that CenturyLink will be installing high speed internet equipment in the boat trailer parking lot.  He wanted to be sure the box would be out of the way, but protected from damage by vehicles and boat trailers.

Mr. Coers was interested in becoming a member of the IIMC for access to the park and boat launch.  The board told him we will get back to him with the formula for new homes dues buy-in, but the general membership would be offered to consider his request at our annual meeting in May.

Agenda: President Ross then asked for approval of the agenda from the point, after the visitor presentation.  Jack moved to approve the agenda, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Minutes: Phil distributed the minutes of the November 1, 2012 meeting and asked for approval.  Springy moved to approve the minutes, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $7,530.73. Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Jack seconded the motion.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.

Old Business:
High Water Level Shore Damage:  Ross stated he has contacted State Senator Pam Roach.  She reported that she has received no other complaints regarding property damage from the lake level being too high.  Jack suggested we send a letter to other home owner associations around the lake, inquiring if their members have reported any high water damage.  Phil volunteered to draft the letter, and bring it to the March meeting for review. 
Dumpster Installation:  Ross brought up the question of when we need to bring in a dumpster for summer activity.  The board agreed to wait until the new locks are in place this spring.

New Business:

Prioritizing of Projects:  The board decided which needs are most urgent in the park.  Their priority list is:
1. Dock Repairs

2. Keys

3. Security Camera

4. Bollard at Pedestrian Gate

5. Dog Waste Bags

6. Repairs to Park Light
7. Pea Gravel in Kids’ Playground

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:18.
The next board meeting will be on March 7th.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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